STATE OF WASHINGTON

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 e Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 o TTY (360) 586-8203

September 25, 2018

Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary
Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE:  Modification of Compliance Conditions — Extension of Required Training
Docket D-180342, All American Fencing

Dear Mr. Johnson,

On May 4, 2018, the Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) issued a $1,000
Penalty Assessment in Docket D-180342, against All American Fencing for one violation of
RCW 19.122.030(2) for failing to request a dig ticket prior to performing an excavation. All
American Fencing accepted the Commission’s offer to suspend $800 of the penalty if the owner
and field supervisors completed the National Utility Contractor Association (NUCA) Dig Safe
Training within six months of the issuance of the penalty and did not incur any additional dig
law violations within 12 months.

Staff was recently contacted by All American Fencing. who requested that the timeframe for
completing the training be extended to accommodate personal engagements and commitments
previously scheduled involving some employees of All American Fencing including wedding
engagements and travel.

Staff recommends that All American Fencing’s request be granted and conditions of the penalty
suspension be modified by extending the deadline to attend and they send proof of attendance of
training to the Commission by May 31, 2019, and allow the suspended portion of the penalty to
remain suspended until May 31, 2019.

Sincerely,

c. ] )
Pipeline Safety Director

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.



